
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of The Empire District Electric  ) 
Company d/b/a Liberty’s 2021 Reliability  ) Case No. EO-2022-0300 
Indices Report as Required by Commission  ) 
Rule 20 CSR 4240-23.010(2)    ) 
 

NOTICE 
 

COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty (“Liberty” or the 

“Company”) and respectfully submits this Notice in response to the Commission’s Order Directing 

Response issued May 20, 2022. 

1. On April 29, 2022, Liberty filed its annual reliability report for calendar year 2021, as it 

is required to do by Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-23.010(2). Liberty filed that report 

as confidential in its entirety. 

2. The Commission directed Liberty to “either explain why these annual reliability reports 

should be treated as confidential, or authorize the Commission to change their designation 

from confidential to public.” 

3. The reports were filed as confidential in error. Liberty has re-designated the report filed 

in this docket as public, and Liberty consents to the data center re-designating prior reports 

filed as confidential. 

WHEREFORE, Liberty submits this Notice. No action on the part of the Commission is 

requested at this time. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Diana C. Carter 
Diana C. Carter  MBE#50527  
428 E. Capitol Avenue, Suite 303 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
Joplin Office Phone: (417) 626-5976 
Cell Phone: (573) 289-1961 
E-mail: Diana.Carter@libertyutilities.com 

 
 
 



 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that the above document was filed in EFIS on the 2nd day of June, 2022, 
with notification of the same being sent to all parties of record. 

 
s/ Diana C. Carter 
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